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Meet your board members 
We thought that you might want to know your current REACH board members, so we have included their 

information.  If you have any questions/comments/suggestions feel free to REACH out to them.  We are here to 

serve you. 

 

 
 

  New Fundraising Event for 2017 
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        Current Initiatives 
• Processing of matching and direct grants and 

exploring additional fundraising events for 2017 

• Integration of Westar employees into the REACH 

program has been suspended 

• We would like to say “Thank You” to Randy 

Hamann for his service to the REACH board as 

he has decided to retire.  We wish him the best 

and welcome Pam Budd to the board!!!! 

       2017 Board Initiated Events 

REACH Raffle – June (During our 
fundraising awareness campaign) 

REACH/Wellbeing Family Fun Run/Walk – 
June 24, 2017 

REACH Cookouts – Coming to a location 
near you (HQ – June) 

REACH Car Show and Poker Run – August 5, 
2017 

REACH Chiefs Tickets (Fall of 2017) 
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Grants & Financial Highlights 

 

 

 

• Fund Balance as of 3/31/17 is $975,332 – Thank you to all donors!!!!  Please note the constant growth 

in grants, and why your continued support of REACH is needed. 

• As of 3/31/2017 we have issued grants totaling $19,987 for the year.  Since our inception we have 

granted $493,553.   

• As of 3/31/2017 the REACH board has approved 10 matching grants and 1 direct grants.  See chart 

above for complete history.  Thank you to everyone who submitted applications for matching grants on 

behalf of their co-workers!! 

 

Testimonial 

“I want to thank everyone for their thoughts, prayers and donated funds, because all of these helped 
out in so many ways. The way that everyone in the power and light family has treated me and my 
family since this happened has been unbelievable!! I’m not sure how we would have gotten through all 
of this without all of your help!” – REACH Recipient 

 

  International Recognition 

We recently found out that REACH will be a featured article within the publication Powerlineman 
Magazine this summer.  The reporter found out about REACH while he was covering the 2015 
Lineman’s Rodeo.  It just so happened that he was speaking with our board member Edward Anderson 
and the reporter became intrigued by the concept of a way to help our fellow co-workers in their time 
of need.  This publication is an internationally distributed magazine.   
 
We should all be proud of what we have been able to accomplish with the initial motivation by Bob 
Grauberger.  This is another opportunity to say “Thank You” to all contributors to REACH that have 
helped to make our program not only the first of its kind in the electricity utility sector, but also very 
successful.  As stated in the article it is the hope of REACH that by sharing our story that we may 
inspire other utilities to start similar programs for their fellow co-workers. 
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